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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 
He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 

seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, 

bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6. 

The camp-meeting workers committee have 

engaged as special evangelists this year, Rev. Mr. 

Tokley, of Toronto, for Beulah, and Rev. D. R. 

Chatreau, of Winchester Springs, Ont., for Riv- 

erside camp. Many people are talking about 

Beulah camp-meeting already and are planning 

to go. 

The special meetings held in our church at 

Moncton closed on Sunday night, March 10. 

The pastor had a baptism at the close of the 

service. The people generally enjoyed the preach- 

ing by the evangelist, B. IF. Kimball, and some 

were definitely helped. Brother Kimball left for 

home Monday. 

The time is here again for the churches to 

consider the question of a pastor for another 

year. Several of our brethren of the ministry 

have resigned already and some have been re- 

called by the churches they are now serving. 

According to the resolutions of our Alliance 

a few years ago, all our preachers are to resign 

March 1st, and our churches are to hold a meet- 

ing to call a pastor by April Ist. We think that 

these are very good rules, and should be observed 

as nearly as possible by both pastors and people, 

for that will give ample time for both parties to 

get settled before the end of the year. 

It is hardly fair to our churches for a pastor 

not to resign, or to notify the church that his 

time as pastor expires at the end of June, and it 

is now their duty to hold their annual meeting 

to call a pastor for another year. We feel sure 

that if we observe these rulings of our Alliance 

in these matters it will be more satisfactory for 

all concerned. Let both pastors and people make 

this matter a subject of very earnest prayer and 

we feel sure that the Lord will give direction. 

Rev. H. S. Wilson, of Crawford, Maine, 

wishes to announce that he has resigned his pas- 

torate there, his resignation to take effect at the 

end of our church year, and that he is open for 

a call to any church that the Lord may direct. 

Rev. L. T. Sabine, Woodstock, N.B., chairman 

of the executive, wishes to say that the Beulah 

store at our camp-ground at Brown's Flats is to 

let for this summer to some good person who 

will observe the rules of our grounds. Anyone 

interested apply to Brother Sabine. 

Rev. H. E. Mullen wishes to say that the hotel 

committee has enough girls engaged now to wipe 

dishes at the Beulah camp-meeting. 

Lic. Mered Grant, pastor of Amherst 

Church, was suddenly called to his father’s 

home at Haynesville, N. B., on Sunday, March 

10th, because of the serious illness of his 

mother, Mrs. George Grant, whom we under- 

stand, passed away before Brother Mered 

reached her. We sincerely sympathize with 

Brother Grant and his family in this their sad 

bereavement. 

See Brother Grant's letter in this issue. 

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND 

In memory of the late T. W. Whitten, 

to pay for some who are unable to 

PAY escrerurrsassrssssssussasussssenesanssssasiassensenies $10.00 

Mrs. Fred K. Browne. 1.50 

Mrs. Donald WilSoN...reneeneiciinisnenenns .50 

Rev. B. C. Cochrane....c.uemeeeescssesnisessasnenes .50 

Mrs. J. Saunders... cimmmssssssuseucusensens .50 

Wi, ANAIEWS eveeercreernsrenisssssssssassssssssssnens .50 

Mr. Joseph Parks... 50 

Mrs. John W. C. Grant... 3:50 

We are very grateful indeed to our good 

friends for these good contributions to this 

worthy fund.—Editor. 

PERSONALS 

Mrs. G. A. Rogers’ father and mother, Mr. 

and Mrs. McLeod, of Saugus, Mass., are in very 

poor health, and Mrs. Rogers is visiting them. 

Several of our people are quite ill at this time. 

Among them are Mr. Leslie Hayes and Mr. 

Fred Hayes of Millstream, and Miss Effie How 

of Saint John. 

Mrs. Dave Deplissey, of Bristol, N. B., writes 

that she is saving $25.00 to pay for building one 

of those little churches in Africa. I am sure that 

this is very commendable indeed and will be 

appreciated by our missionaries. She wants to 

know how, and to whom she will send her mon- 

ey. We would say to her and to any others who 

have money to send to Africa, send it to Rev. 

I. T. Sabine, Woodstock, N. B., and tell him 

the purpose for which you are sending it, and 

he will see that it reaches its desired destination. 

The editor while on his way through to Hart- 

land last week called on Mrs. C. P. Phillips and 

Mrs. S. A. Baker and found them quite well and 

happy in the Lord. We also made a brief call on 

Mrs. T. W. Whitten who was quite ill at that 

time, but we hear that she is better and able to 

be out again. 

We just received a very nice letter from Mrs. 

John W. C. Grant, of Houlton, Me., who 1s a 

daughter of the late Timothy Smith, who used 

to live at Geary, N. B., whom some of our older 

people knew. She is still greatly interested in 

the work of the Lord and sends an offering with 

the renewal of her Highway which she greatly 

enjoys, to help us in the Lord's work. We appre- 

ciate the help of these good friends of ours.— 

Hi 5. D; 

Dear Friends: Ambherst, N. S. 

Things for the African box keep coming and 

some money for freight also for which we are 

very grateful. 

Some friends, outside our church, have con- 

tributed generously and this has helped us much. 

There are still a few days left as we expect the 

box to leave the latter part of this month so I 

am expecting to finish packing by 20th. 

The Lord bless all who put forth any effort 

to save the heathen. 

MRS. H. C. SANDERS 

NOI ICE 

The National Association for the Promotion 

of Holiness will hold its 73rd annual meeting at 

John Fletcher College, University Park, Jowa, 

April 23-28. 

This is a delegated body and representatives 

are to be present from all parts of the country. 

A splendid program has been prepared, involv- 

ing a large number of the leading holiness men 

of the movement. Entertainment one dollar per 

day. 

Let us make this a great get-together gathering 

from all units of the holiness work. It will be a 

time of great refreshing and of inspiration to 

enlarge an intensified service. Let everyone plan, 

pray, and come. 

C. W..BUTLER;. President. 

A SURPRISE 

A numbr of people of the R. B. Church, Port 

Maitland, along with the pastor, met at the home 

of Mrs. Hattie Haskell and gave her a surprise 

party on Thursday afternoon, Feb. 15th. A fine 

supper prepared by the ladies was enjoyed by 

all. The candles on the cake revealed the fact 

that “Aunt Hattie” was 72 years of age. She is 

now one of our oldest members at the Port Mait- 

land R. B. Church. 

MARRIED 

Titus—Churchill 

On Saturday evening, Feb. 10, the Reformed 
Baptist parsonage at Port Maitland was the 

scene of a beautiful wedding when Miss Nellie 
A. Churchill, daughter of Mr. Clayton Churchill 

and the late Mrs. Churchill, became the bride of 

Mr. William Arthur Titus: son of Mr. and Mrs. 
John Titus, Westport, N. B. The single ring 

service was used. Rev. G. A. Rogers performed 
the ceremony. The bride carried a beautiful 
bouquet. Miss Bertha Churchill, sister of the 

bride, was the maid of honor. The groom was 

attended by Mr. Henry Churchill, brother of 
the bride. A fine reception was given at the 

bride’s home by her sister at the close of the 

wedding. 
Mrs. Titus is a member of the Reformed Bap- 

tist Church and is highly esteemed by the people 

of this community. The fact was demonstrated 

on the Friday evening following the wedding 
when a splendid shower was tendered her at the 

home of Mr. and Mrs. Norman Sollows. 

Mr. Titus is one of the most successful fish- 

ermen of Westport, N. S. 

We wish this young couple a long and happy 

life. —G. A. R. 

FOREIGN MISSION FUND 

Woeodstoek: Special Fund singin. on $17.10 

Woodstock MM. -51 hiseitioo shines sain 7.61 

Lois: Goodspeed 5. 5: L188, succitsinneni 5.00 
Riovid., WM KIerotead. Lu aie ip whbin 5.00 

As Hele nil vo. chante taining ic habe 5.00 

At FRB oct aesisipeins Side bitte Septic 5.50 
Morse dit Haves. suipasibive Sie mala dd 5.00 

Mr. and Mrs. M. Mullen (M. W.)............ 15.00 

Mrs. -H. Si: Mullen (pledge) cmsivesine 5.00 

Bev GA Rogers’ 5S. 5. C1888 csi 15.00 

Rey. Li. T. Sabine (pledge)ia. «sii ibnpniss 10.00 

Dear Highway and Missionary Friends: 

Again we wish to thank every one who has 

contributed to the needs of the Foreign Mis- 

sionary work. 
Again we wish to remind you that the 

needs are ever before us and that by May 15th 

we will need for salaries alone, the sum of 

$800.00. To date we have less than $150.00 in 

the Treasury. As you know, this salary com- 

ing each quarter must be met. 

Then there are most urgent repairs needed 

on the buildings on the Mission Stations and 

for church building. 

least $200 more. 

We prayerfully request that our churches 

and friends will help to make the Easter 

“Thank Offering” as large as possible. 

We would like to have as much as possible 

paid on the pledges made at Beulah and 

Riverside Camps. 

Some pledges are behind for two, three or 

more years. If any are in doubt as to your 

amount pledged, drop me a line to that effect 

and I shall be pleased to help you. 

May God bless every giver, every Mission- 

ary and every native to whom they minister. 

Thanks to every helper. 

These needs require at 

Sincerely, 

1:1. SABINE, "Lteastirer 

Christian success is having real victory in 

spite of personal, family, church, or neighbor- 

hood handicaps. 

Sloth makes all things difficult, but indus- 

try all things easy.—Anon, 


